
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

September 13, 2021 5:30 p.m. 

City Council Chambers – Thurber Building  

1. September 13, 2021 / 5:30 p.m. City Council Chambers Thurber 

Community Building 

 

2. Front End Loader Upgrade. 

 

3. Drainage issue on Burr Oak Avenue. 

 



Public Works Committee Meeting                                             August 9, 2021 
 
Members Present:  Councilors Paul Novotny & Mike Urban 
Members Absent:  None 
Others Present:  Marty Walsh, Shane Fox, Chris Giesen, Craig Britton, Joel Young & Brian 
Burkholder. 

 
Electric Vehicle Charging Station:  In representation of Peoples’ Energy Cooperative, 
Marty Walsh presented a program that is designed to encourage communities to install 
charging stations for electric vehicles.  Walsh said that the amount of traffic that is funneled 
through Chatfield on Highway 52, along with the vibrant downtown area and art center, 
make a charging station a natural fit for Chatfield.  Walsh presented information that 
demonstrates a growing number of electric vehicles, all of which need a place to charge.  If 
the City can provide a location, Peoples’ Energy will provide a Level 2 charger and will 
provide up to $6,000 for installation costs.  The City would be responsible to maintain the 
area and operate the charger.  Walsh said that a two-hour charge might cost one to two 
dollars and Peoples’ is encouraging cities to provide some charging free of cost, although the 
chargers can easily be set up for payment by an app on a smartphone.  The committee 
members indicated their preliminary support and suggested that Walsh continue to work 
with staff to identify potential locations.  
 
Enterprise Drive Property: Chris Giesen described an incentive program designed to 
spur the sale of the City’s property along Enterprise Drive.  The program would provide 
rebates to those who purchase a property and construct a building within a specified period 
of time.  The amount of rebate would relate to the value of the building constructed.  The 
committee members suggested that the proposal be taken to the city council for 
consideration. 
 
Highway 30 Bridge Design: Craig Britton reported that he participated with MNDOT 
regarding the design of the bridge, which is scheduled to be replaced in 2023.  The biggest 
impact to the City is the potential need to move and/or lower the water main that goes 
under Mill Creek.  Britton said that a crew from Widseth will locate the water main and work 
with MNDOT to prepare a report.  If the main needs to be moved, it was suggested that the 
City might want to do that in conjunction with the 2022 water improvement project. 
 
2022 Water Improvement Project: Britton provided a review of the upcoming 
improvement project, stating that the scope of the project is essentially as discussed 
previously, with the exception being that two generators are included in the project.  The 
generators would be to ensure power to operate the Booster Pump Station and Well #2 in 
the event that power to the city is interrupted.  The total estimated cost of the project is 
about $1,125,000.00.  Britton plans to ask the city council for authorization to prepare plans 
and specifications. 
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